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From: Marty G [mailto:honmgret@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, November 20, 2013 3:28 PM 
To: RulemakingComments Resource 
Subject: Id.No. NRC-2012-0246 
 
Please include the following comments in the official record: 
 
Despite more than 30 years of anticipation, there is no permanent off-site waste storage facility for radio-active 
nuclear waste. There will be none in the foreseeable future. 
 
Presently, highly radioactive used spent fuel cells are stored on site. At Diablo Canyon nuclear plant, most are 
in pools. These pools are overcrowded and becoming more so as spent fuel cells are regularly replaced. These 
overcrowded pools of spent fuel cells are a threat to the health and safety of the community. 
 
Diablo Canyon nuclear plant is constructed on and surrounded by earthquake faults. The potential for 
unexpected damage to the plant as a result of earthquakes is always present. In addition to the possibility of a 
greater than anticipated natural disaster, the plant is also vulnerable to human error accidents and damage 
intentionally created. 
 
The Fukushima nuclear plant disaster shows us that radio-active pools of spent fuel cells are much more 
vulnerable to damage than those stored in dry casks. The inexorable conclusion is that reliance on long term 
storage in pools must end as soon as possible. The NRC should mandate an urgent, accelerated rate of transfer 
of spent fuels cells from pools to dry casks.  
 
Furthermore, the ephemeral permanent storage place is not likely to materialize during our, our children's and 
our grandchildren's lives, if ever. And, if this permanent storage place does come to us from out of the ether, the 
problem of transporting ever increasing numbers of radio-active spent fuel cells will plague our society. Thus, it 
is imperative that the production of  more and more of these potentially disastrous spent fuel cells must stop. 
First and foremost, the NRC should not re-license existing nuclear plants, primarily the Diablo Canyon nuclear 
plant; nor should the NRC license any new nuclear power plants. Nuclear power facilities must be shut down as 
soon as possible, to assure the safety and health of the American people. 
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Martha and Leon Goldin 
Los Osos, California  
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